## **The Calder Learning Trust**

Brier Hey Lane, Mytholmroyd, Hebden Bridge, West Yorkshire HX7 5QN

Telephone: 01422 883213

Enquiries: parentenquiry@calderlearningtrust.com

Website: calderlearningtrust.com

Head of The Calder Learning Trust - Mr A Guise Head of Calder Primary School - Mrs K Lambert Head of Calder High School - Mr A Taylor





## 18 July 2024

## Dear Parent/Carer

Due to the high temperatures predicted for tomorrow, in the High School we have reassessed the situation to allow students to wear non-uniform. A donation of £1 is accessible on Parent Pay.

Please can we remind parents and students that appropriate clothes should be worn. Please see the dress code below:-

- Shorts, skirts and dresses, if worn, should be of at <u>least mid-thigh length</u> (no Nike Pro legging shorts allowed!).
- Hooded tops must have <u>hoods down</u> when inside the building.

The following items are **prohibited** (not allowed):

- · Nike Pro Legging shorts;
- · See-through clothing, for example see-through blouses;
- · Strapless or 'string-strapped' tops;
- · Baseball caps;
- · Clothing which reveals undergarments;
- · Body suits;
- · Flip-flops or backless footwear, due to health and safety issues;
- · Clothing with offensive logos or text (e.g. swear words).

Thank you in advance and apologies for the short notice.

Yours sincerely

Mr A Taylor

Stayle.

Head of Calder High School

part of The Calder Learning Trust

Everybody, Everyday

